Attended: Jerry P. 12 and 12, Matthew L. Visitor, David E. GSR How It Works, Elaine B. GSR Gladwin Sunshine Group, Bill C. U.C. Treasurer, Buster M. Visitor, Richard J. GSR Skidway, Al K. GSR Gladwin Cedar River Group, Jim C. Alt. GSR Skidway, John H. GSR Hale Greenbush, Mark R. GSR Whittemore, Dennis B. GSR Oscoda, and Kim T. Oscoda Keep It Simple.

Meeting was called to order by David E. Statement of Purpose read by Bill C. Tradition 10 read by Rich J. Concept 10 read by Mark R.

Treasury Report: Bill C. presented both Sept. and Oct. reports. Motion to accept made by Al K. Seconded by Jerry P. and all accepted.

Old Business: Discussion on the need for literature for jail. Al K. made Motion to table the discussion until next meeting. Motion was seconded and passed.

New Business: Mark R. made motion to donate \$30.00 to Skidway for hosting last month's mtg. David E. seconded and all accepted. David E. made motion to donate \$30.00 to Whittemore United Church for today's mtg. Bill C. seconded and all accepted.

Rich J. brought up discussion of "Jail Pail" donations as discussed by CMIA. After some discussion, Jim C. made a motion to close the discussion. Rich J. seconded and all accepted.

Web Report: No Report

Info Line: Elaine B. shared all is running well. The names of volunteers for the hotline are rotated twice a month and if any changes are needed to let her know.

GSR Reports: No major concerns. Hale Library Group could use some support.

Upcoming Meetings: November will be in Luzerne. No mtg. in December. Jan-March will be held at Skidway.

Jerry P. made motion to close. Dennis B. seconded. All accepted.